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DECLARATION OF  

KATHRYN MCPHERSON 

   

Kathryn McPherson, under penalty of perjury under the laws of the State of Washington, 

declares as follows: 

 

1. I am employed by the Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 

(Commission) as an investigator in the Solid Waste Enforcement program within the 

Transportation Safety Division. As an investigator, my responsibilities include 

conducting investigations regarding the business practices of regulated transportation 

companies. As part of those duties, I investigate transportation companies that may be 

operating without the required Commission-issued certificate.  

 

2. On September 30, 2019, I found information that David Theodore Kuntz, d/b/a DK 

Dumpers, (DK Dumpers or Company) advertised on Facebook as a solid waste carrier.1  

 

3. On September 30, 2019, I searched Washington State Department of Revenue’s (DOR) 

records and found that DK Dumpers has an active business registration under the name 

David Theodore Kuntz, d/b/a DK Dumpers.2 DOR shows a business address for DK 

Dumpers of 7520 128th St. E, Puyallup, WA 98373.  

 

4. On September 30, 2019, I reviewed Commission records to determine if DK Dumpers 

had authority to operate as a solid waste carrier in the state of Washington. I found that 

the Commission has no record of the Company.  

 

5. On October 3, 2019, I sent a letter to DK Dumpers at 7520 128th St. E, Puyallup, WA 

98373, stating that I believed the business was violating Commission rules by operating 

as a solid waste carrier without the required certificate.3 The Company was required to 

respond by October 15, 2019, by either submitting a completed application for a solid 

waste transportation certificate, or by explaining in writing why the business does not 

require a solid waste certificate. 

                                                 
1 See Attachment A for copies of online advertising from Facebook. 

2 See Attachment B for copy of Washington State Department of Revenue Online search. 

3 See Attachment C for a copy of the compliance letter dated October 3, 2019, sent to DK Dumpers.  
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6. On October 9, 2019, I spoke with David Kuntz by phone to discuss the non-permitted 

carrier letter sent October 3, 2019. 4 I explained to David Kuntz that the Company could 

not operate drop-off service for solid waste without a certificate. David Kuntz told me he 

would follow the standard of “junk haulers” and load debris for the customer. David 

Kuntz further stated he would remove all advertising for dump runs.  

 

7. On November 14, 2019, I researched current advertising for DK Dumpers. I discovered 

the Company continued to advertise on Facebook Marketplace.5  

 

8. On November 14, 2019, using an assumed name, I entered into an agreement via 

Facebook Messenger with DK Dumpers to transport eight bags of solid waste for 

compensation.6 

 

 

 

 

 

DATED this 5th day of December, 2019, at Lacey, Washington. 

 

 

 

 

     ______________________________________ 

     Kathryn McPherson 

 

  

                                                 
4 See Attachment D Staff notes from October 9, 2019 phone call. 

5 See Attachment E Advertisement on Facebook Marketplace. 

6 See Attachment F Offer to transport solid waste. 
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Attachment A 
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Attachment B 
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Attachment C
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Attachment D 
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Attachment E 

 
 

Attachment F 

 
 


